MIDDLETON PARISH COUNCIL

Ms Louise Caplen BDO Stoy Hayward LLP Arcadia House Maritime Walk Ocean Village Southampton SO14 3TL

18th May 2016

Dear Ms Caplen,

MIDDLETON PARISH COUNCIL (MARKET HARBOROUGH)

I enclose our Annual Return for 2015/16.

The Precept was £459 lower this year as the Council agreed to use carry forward from the year before to make up this year's income.

This year's 'other receipts' were £2,273 higher as they include £1,300 raised so far for a community defibrillator and £800 Transparency Code Grant.

Staff Costs were £443 higher this year as the Council agreed to increase the clerk's hours.

'Other Payments' were £2,552 lower this year as they did not include payments to the architect or planning fees for the new Village Hall.

£59,983 of the balance has been saved by the Parish Council and is allocated to the Village Hall Fund.

The date set for the period of exercise of public rights is 3rd June 2016 to 14th July 2016.

I hope this is sufficient to conclude our audit and look forward to hearing from you shortly.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Justina Medwell Parish Clerk This document was created with Win2PDF available at http://www.win2pdf.com. The unregistered version of Win2PDF is for evaluation or non-commercial use only. This page will not be added after purchasing Win2PDF.